
 
RIGHT TO CONTEST ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 

 
The issuance of this Order represents a final agency decision. If you wish, you may request a contested 

case hearing before the S.C. Administrative Law Court on this matter. Such a request must be made in compliance 

with the Rules of Procedure for the S.C. Administrative Law Court. Pursuant to Rule 11, the request must be 

made within thirty (30) days after notice of this decision at the following address: 

Clerk’s Office 
South Carolina Administrative Law Court 
1205 Pendleton Street, Suite 224 
Columbia, S.C. 29201 

 
 Furthermore, pursuant to Rule 71, the S.C. Administrative Law Court requires that a party requesting a 

contested case hearing must submit a filing fee in the amount of $150.00 made payable to the S.C. Administrative 

Law Court.  

Finally, at the same time that you submit your written request to the S.C. Administrative Law Court, you 

must serve a written copy of your request for a contested case hearing on each party, including, but not limited 

to, the Department. A copy of your request, should you decide to file one, must be mailed to the Department at 

the following address: 

General Counsel 
S.C. Department of Consumer Affairs 
P.O. Box 5757 
Columbia, S.C. 29250-5757 
 

Further information may be obtained by contacting the S.C. Administrative Law Court Clerk of Court at (803) 
734-0550, or you may obtain the forms and rules from the Court’s website at https://scalc.net/. 
 
 

RIGHT TO SEEK RELIEF FROM SUBPOENA 
 
South Carolina Code Ann. § 1-23-600 (G) provides: 
 

(G) Notwithstanding another provision of law, the Administrative Law Court has jurisdiction to 
review and enforce an administrative process issued by an agency or by a department of the 
executive branch of government, as defined in Section 1-30-10, such as a subpoena, administrative 
search warrant, cease and desist order, or other similar administrative order or process. A 
department or agency of the executive branch of government authorized by law to seek an 
administrative process may apply to the Administrative Law Court to issue or enforce an 
administrative process. A party aggrieved by an administrative process issued by a department or 



                                         
 

agency of the executive branch of government may apply to the Administrative Law Court for 
relief from the process as provided in the Rules of the Administrative Law Court. 

 
The Administrative Law Court is located in: 

   Edgar A. Brown Building 
   1205 Pendleton St., Suite 224 

Columbia, SC 29201 
 
You may seek further information by contacting the Administrative Law Court at the address above, by 
telephone at (803)734-0550, or through their website at https://scalc.net/ 


